
 

Week 28                       
        

Sunday July 3rd, 2016     
 

5:00 am Korean News - News via satellite from YTN Korea, in Korean, no subtitles.   
 
5:30 am Indonesian News - News via satellite from TVRI Jakarta, in Indonesian, no subtitles.   
 
6:10 am Hong Kong News - News via satellite from TVB Hong Kong, in Cantonese, no subtitles.   
 
6:30 am Chinese News - News via satellite from CCTV Beijing, in Mandarin, no subtitles.   
 
7:00 am Russian News - News via satellite from NTV Moscow, in Russian, no subtitles.   
 
7:30 am Polish News - Wydarzenia from Polsat in Warsaw via satellite, in Polish, no subtitles.   
 
8:00 am Maltese News - News from Public Broadcasting Services Limited, Malta, in Maltese, no subtitles.   
 
8:30 am Macedonian News - News via satellite from public broadcaster MRT in Skopje, in Macedonian, no 

subtitles.   
 
9:00 am PopAsia - Features back-to-back videos from artists across Asia and all the latest news and 

interviews from the Korean, Japanese, Mandarin and Cantonese pop scenes. Hosted by Jamaica dela 
Cruz and Andy Trieu. (An SBS Production) (Entertainment Series) PG   

 
10:00 am Croatian News - News via satellite from HRT Croatia, in Croatian, no subtitles.   
 
10:30 am Serbian News - News via satellite from Serbian Broadcasting Corporation, in Serbian, no subtitles.   
 
11:00 am Japanese News - News via satellite from NHK Tokyo in Japanese, no subtitles.   
 
11:35 am Punjabi News - Punjabi news service.   
 
12:05 pm Hindi News - News via satellite from NDTV India, in Hindi, no subtitles.   
 
12:30 pm Dutch News - News via satellite from BVN, in Dutch, no subtitles.   
 
 MOVIE: 
1:00 pm Mamma Gogo - An Icelandic director’s newest films fails miserably at the box office, worsening his 

already shaky financial situation. As his money begins to evaporate and his car is repossessed, he 
pins his hope on an Oscar nomination. Meanwhile he must deal with his mother, Gogo, who is stricken 
with Alzheimer’s - setting her stove on fire, flooding her neighbours and generally being a nuisance. 
This is the acclaimed semi-autobiographical film from Fredrik Thor Fredriksson. (From Iceland, in 
Icelandic & English) (Movie) (Drama) (2010) (Rpt) PG   
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2:30 pm The Friday Feed - Marc Fennell, Patrick Abboud and Jeanette Francis discuss the latest in news, 

technology and culture, adding a fresh perspective on the latest local and international headlines. 
(SBS Production)   

 
3:00 pm Tour De France: Stage Replay - The famous competition returns for its 26th year on SBS. Hosted by 

Mike Tomalaris, Robbie McEwan, Dave McKenzie and Henk Vogels. Commentary by Matthew 
Keenan, Phil Liggett and Paul Sherwen. (France) (Sport) (Cycling)  **Replay**   

 
5:00 pm Space Dandy - The War Of The Undies And Vests, Baby - This dreamy adventurer with a to-die-for 

pompadour travels across the galaxy in search of aliens no one has ever laid eyes on. Each new 
species he discovers earns him a hefty reward, but this dandy has to be quick on his feet because it's 
first come - first served! Accompanied by his sidekicks, a rundown robot named QT and Meow the cat-
looking space alien, Dandy bravely explores unknown worlds inhabited by a variety of aliens. (S.1 
Ep.6) (From Japan, in English) (Animation Series) (Rpt) PG   

 
5:25 pm Humans Of SBS 2 - I Have a Wife and Four Beautiful Daughters - This docobite features a story 

from Marc and Chuck about being a father, a surgeon, a husband, and a transsexual. (S.1 Ep.15) 
(From Australia) (Documentary Series) (Short) PG   

 
5:30 pm Football: Euro 2016 Highlights - Highlights from the second biggest tournament in the world. 2016 is 

the 15th edition of the UEFA European Championships, with 24 teams competing across France for 
the Henri Delaunay Trophy, making it the biggest yet. (France) (Sport)    

 
6:35 pm Ninja Warrior Sweden - Now it's time to decide the last five finalists, and the extra five who move on, 

on time. In total it will be 25 athletes in the finals. (S.1 Ep.8) (From Sweden, in Swedish) 
(Entertainment Series) G   

 
7:30 pm If You Are The One - With a viewing audience of up to 50 million per episode, this popular Chinese 

dating show is a cultural phenomenon. A lone male suitor has to impress a panel of 24 single women, 
who can then register their interest or disinterest in the man through the use of their podium lights. 
Popular host Meng Fei oversees the action in front of a large studio audience. (From China, in 
Mandarin) (Entertainment Series) G   

 
8:30 pm Drunk History UK - Charlotte Ritchie reveals the truth behind The Cottingley Fairies (stars Catherine 

Tate and Mathew Horne), and Nish Kumar talks about the Invention of the Telephone (featuring 
Anthony Head). (S.2 Ep.5) (From the UK) (Comedy Series) (M,S,A,L) **New Episode** 

 
9:00 pm South Park - Black Friday - Anticipation for the biggest shopping day of the year is building. The dark 

days of winter are coming and that can only mean one thing: the fight to be the first in the mall on 
Black Friday has begun. The boys prepare to battle the crowds the day after Thanksgiving to get the 
best deal on the new gaming systems. (From the US) (Animated Comedy Series) M CC   

 
9:25 pm South Park - A Song Of Ass And Fire - The battle for which gaming console will dominate, 

PlayStation 4 or Xbox, builds, with both sides of kids and the companies of each game system, vying 
for the win. (From the US) (Animated Comedy Series) M(S,A,V,L) CC   
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9:50 pm Full Frontal With Samantha Bee - Comedian, writer, actress and political commentator Samantha 

Bee brings her sassy, smart and satirical point of view to a range of current and relevant issues in her 
very own late night comedy show. With her signature wit, Samantha tackles the taboo topics in a way 
that no one else can. (From the US) (Entertainment) M **Encore** 

 
10:20 pm Sex Box USA - Intimacy and Ecstacy - Amina and ricki have been in an online love affair for a year 

and have come to the Sex Box to meet face-to-face for the first time. Belinda and Gino have been 
together 10 years - Gino is 10 years younger. They're struggling to connect, but it's not the age 
difference that's blocking their connection. Christopher and Christina have been together for 7 years. 
For the first 6 years, their sex life was vibrant, but everything changed when Christina had a tragic 
accident and a portion of her leg was amputated. (S.1 Ep.3) (From the US) (Documentary Series) 
M(A,L) **New Episode**  

 
11:10 pm Shot By Kern - Denmark - Seasoned photographer Richard Kern, best known for his images of 

scantily-clad, amateur models, travels around the globe to interview and shoot hundreds of women in 
their homes and apartments, capturing them even during their most intimate moments. We arrive to 
the casting in Copenhagen to a room full of ladies covered head-to-toe in Richard's biggest pet peeve: 
tattoos. One girl talks to us about erotic asphyxiation and masturbating with a shower head. Then we 
head to the Odense Film Festival where Richard shocks an audience with his new film, Cutter.(From 
the US) (Documentary Series) (Rpt) MA(S,N,A)   

 
11:40 pm Manda Bala (Send A Bullet) - Brazil is known for its beautiful beaches, lush rain forests and vibrant 

culture. However, in recent years the country has developed a reputation for corrupt politicians, 
kidnapping, and plastic surgery. This film connects these seemingly disparate elements to create a 
dazzling, yet harrowing, examination of the political corruption existing in Brazil. (From Brazil in 
English and Portuguese, English subtitles) (Documentary) (Rpt) M (V,A,L) CC   

 
 MOVIE: 
1:15 am I Want You - The neo-noir British crime drama is set in a decaying English beach resort. Hairdresser 

Helen is dating local DJ Bob, but mute bicyclist Honda, who secretly tapes people's conversations, 
meets Helen and begins sending her flowers. The enigmatic, mysterious Martin returns from jail to 
renew his relationship with Helen. Irritated that Helen won't sleep with him, Honda plans a way to 
embarrass Bob with the secret tapes. Starring Rachel Weisz, Ben Daniels, Alessandro Nivola. (From 
Spain, in Spanish) (Movie) (Drama) (2012) MA(S)   

 
3:30 am CCTV News In English From Beijing - The English language news channel from China Central 

Television (CCTV), the nation's largest national broadcasting network.    
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5:00 am Korean News - News via satellite from YTN Korea, in Korean, no subtitles.   
 
5:30 am Indonesian News - News via satellite from TVRI Jakarta, in Indonesian, no subtitles.   
 
6:10 am Hong Kong News - News via satellite from TVB Hong Kong, in Cantonese, no subtitles.   
 
6:30 am Chinese News - News via satellite from CCTV Beijing, in Mandarin, no subtitles.   
 
7:00 am Russian News - News via satellite from NTV Moscow, in Russian, no subtitles.   
 
7:30 am Polish News - Wydarzenia from Polsat in Warsaw via satellite, in Polish, no subtitles.   
 
8:00 am Latin American News - News via satellite from Television National de Chile, in Spanish, no subtitles.   
 
8:30 am Macedonian News - News via satellite from public broadcaster MRT in Skopje, in Macedonian, no 

subtitles.   
 
9:05 am Croatian News - News via satellite from HRT Croatia, in Croatian, no subtitles.   
 
9:40 am Serbian News - News via satellite from Serbian Broadcasting Corporation, in Serbian, no subtitles.   
 
10:20 am Portuguese News - News via satellite from RTP Portugal (Lisbon), in Portuguese, no subtitles.   
 
11:00 am Japanese News - News via satellite from NHK Tokyo in Japanese, no subtitles.   
 
11:35 am Punjabi News - Punjabi news service.   
 
12:05 pm Hindi News - News via satellite from NDTV India, in Hindi, no subtitles.   
 
12:30 pm Dutch News - News via satellite from BVN, in Dutch, no subtitles.   
 
1:00 pm Urdu News - News via satellite from PTV Pakistan in Islamabad, in Urdu, no subtitles.   
 
1:30 pm Tamil News - News via satellite from PolimerTV as broadcast in India (Chennai), in Tamil, no 

subtitles.   
 
2:00 pm Thai News - News via satellite from Thai Public Broadcasting Service, in Thai, no subtitles.   
 
2:30 pm Sri Lankan Sinhalese News - News from Sri Lanka Rupavahini Corporation Colombo Sri Lanka, in 

Sinhalese, no subtitles.   
 
3:00 pm Tour De France: Stage Replay - The famous competition returns for its 26th year on SBS. Hosted by 

Mike Tomalaris, Robbie McEwan, Dave McKenzie and Henk Vogels. Commentary by Matthew 
Keenan, Phil Liggett and Paul Sherwen. (France) (Sport) (Cycling)  **Replay**    
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5:00 pm House Hazards - Cleanliness - Enter the world of domestic disasters as this series puts potential 

home hazards to the test in a real house. Using scientific measuring equipment, high-speed cameras, 
and mischievous experiments, this is a super-sized look at everyday household dangers. This 
episode, Brendan maxes out a laundry machine to simulate a common mishap while Dan faces 
extreme heat as he disables a dryer. Francesca and Dan wonder if the dirtiest room in the house is 
the bathroom or the kitchen. And Brendan’s experiment with everyday household cleaners produces a 
not-so-spotless finish! (S.1,Ep.1) (From Canada) (Entertainment Series) (PG)   

 
5:25 pm If You Are The One - With a viewing audience of up to 50 million per episode, this popular Chinese 

dating show is a cultural phenomenon. A lone male suitor has to impress a panel of 24 single women, 
who can then register their interest or disinterest in the man through the use of their podium lights. 
Popular host Meng Fei oversees the action in front of a large studio audience. (From China, in 
Mandarin) (Entertainment Series) (Rpt) G   

 
6:25 pm Humans Of SBS 2 - They Laughed So Hard They Started Crying - This docobite features a story 

from Dan about the laughter shared between customers as a caricaturist in Central Park. (S.1 Ep.16) 
(From Australia) (Documentary Series) (Short) G **SBS Explores Identity**  

 
6:30 pm Football: Euro 2016 Highlights - Highlights from the second biggest tournament in the world. 2016 is 

the 15th edition of the UEFA European Championships, with 24 teams competing across France for 
the Henri Delaunay Trophy, making it the biggest yet. (France) (Sport)     

 
7:30 pm The Feed - Marc Fennell, Patrick Abboud and Jeanette Francis discuss the latest in news, technology 

and culture, adding a fresh perspective on the latest local and international headlines. (An SBS 
Production)   

 
8:00 pm Human Resources - Fine Wining - When TerraCycle’s corporate partner, The Naked Grape, wants 

to highlight their partnership by selling upcycled and recycled wine-related products, Tiff and Stephen 
get to work. Al, along with Albe’s support, revisits his old hobby, stand-up comedy. (S.1 Ep.9) (From 
the US) (Comedy Series) G   

 
8:30 pm Awkward - Queen Bee-atches - When Lacey decides that she and Jenna should rush Palos Verdes’ 

elite mother-daughter charity organisation, Jenna is forced to mingle with the mean girls who make her 
life miserable. Things are even more awkward when Jenna bumps into Matty and Jake and is left to 
wonder whether Matty knows about her kiss with Jake. (S.1 Ep.6) (From the US) (Comedy Series) 
M(L) **New Episode** 

 
8:55 pm Faking It - Three to Tango - Amy agrees to a threesome with Liam and Karma. Shane steps in for 

Lauren's hot dance partner Pablo in a dance competition. (S.1 Ep.6) (From the US) (Comedy Series) 
M(S,L) **New Episode** 
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MOVIE: 
9:25 pm Midnight Express - In 1970, while boarding an international flight out of Istanbul Airport, American 

Billy Hayes is caught attempting to smuggle 2kg of hashish out of the country, the drugs strapped to 
his body. He's told he'll be released if he cooperates with authorities to identify the person who sold 
him the hashish. Billy's troubles really begin when he makes a run for it and is recaptured, sentenced 
to four years for possession with no time for smuggling. (From the US) (Drama) (Movie) (1978) (Class. 
tba) **Banged Up** 

 
 MOVIE: 

11:40 pm Cell 211 - The story of two men on different sides of a prison riot - the inmate leading the rebellion and 
the young guard trapped in the revolt, who poses as a prisoner in a desperate attempt to survive the 
ordeal. Winner of eight Goya Awards in 2010, including Best Film. Directed by Daniel Monzón and 
stars Luis Tosar, Alberto Ammann and Antonio Resines. (From Spain, in Spanish) (Thriller) (2009) 
(Rpt) MA(V,A,L) **Banged Up**   

 
1:40 am The Feed - Marc Fennell, Patrick Abboud and Jeanette Francis discuss the latest in news, technology 

and culture, adding a fresh perspective on the latest local and international headlines. (An SBS 
Production)   

 
2:10 am Assassination Classroom - Forget about homework and pop quizzes. The students of Class 3E 

have a far more important assignment: kill their teacher before the end of the year! A tentacled sensei 
is out to conquer the classroom after destroying seventy per cent of the moon. In addition to reading, 
writing, and arithmetic, the murderous monster behind the lectern will teach his students everything he 
knows about the assassination game. Should some eager beaver prove to be a quick study in killing, 
he or she will save Earth from extinction - and collect a hefty reward. (From Japan, in English) 
(Animation Series) (Rpt) PG   

 
2:35 am Assassination Classroom - Forget about homework and pop quizzes. The students of Class 3E 

have a far more important assignment: kill their teacher before the end of the year! A tentacled sensei 
is out to conquer the classroom after destroying seventy per cent of the moon. In addition to reading, 
writing, and arithmetic, the murderous monster behind the lectern will teach his students everything he 
knows about the assassination game. Should some eager beaver prove to be a quick study in killing, 
he or she will save Earth from extinction - and collect a hefty reward. (From Japan, in English) 
(Animation Series) (Rpt) PG   

 
3:05 am RuPaul's Drag Race All Stars - All Star Girl Groups - The contestants "read" the other queens as 

cheerleaders. Then they team up with the children of celebrities to form all star girl groups and put on 
a performance. (From the US) (Entertainment) (Rpt) M(L)   

 
4:00 am RT News In English From Moscow - RT from Moscow delivers the latest news and current affairs 

from around the world including special reports and entertainment news, in English.    
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5:00 am Korean News - News via satellite from YTN Korea, in Korean, no subtitles.   
 
5:30 am Indonesian News - News via satellite from TVRI Jakarta, in Indonesian, no subtitles.   
 
6:10 am Hong Kong News - News via satellite from TVB Hong Kong, in Cantonese, no subtitles.   
 
6:30 am Chinese News - News via satellite from CCTV Beijing, in Mandarin, no subtitles.   
 
7:00 am Russian News - News via satellite from NTV Moscow, in Russian, no subtitles.   
 
7:30 am Polish News - Wydarzenia from Polsat in Warsaw via satellite, in Polish, no subtitles.   
 
8:00 am Ukrainian News - Ukrainian News from the National Television Company of Ukraine in Kyiv, no 

subtitles.   
 
8:30 am Macedonian News - News via satellite from public broadcaster MRT in Skopje, in Macedonian, no 

subtitles.   
 
9:05 am Croatian News - News via satellite from HRT Croatia, in Croatian, no subtitles.   
 
9:40 am Serbian News - News via satellite from Serbian Broadcasting Corporation, in Serbian, no subtitles.   
 
10:20 am Portuguese News - News via satellite from RTP Portugal (Lisbon), in Portuguese, no subtitles.   
 
11:00 am Japanese News - News via satellite from NHK Tokyo in Japanese, no subtitles.   
 
11:35 am Punjabi News - Punjabi news service.   
 
12:05 pm Hindi News - News via satellite from NDTV India, in Hindi, no subtitles.   
 
12:30 pm Dutch News - News via satellite from BVN, in Dutch, no subtitles.   
 
1:00 pm Urdu News - News via satellite from PTV Pakistan in Islamabad, in Urdu, no subtitles.   
 
1:30 pm Tamil News - News via satellite from PolimerTV as broadcast in India (Chennai), in Tamil, no 

subtitles.   
 
2:00 pm Thai News - News via satellite from Thai Public Broadcasting Service, in Thai, no subtitles.   
 
2:30 pm Sri Lankan Sinhalese News - News from Sri Lanka Rupavahini Corporation Colombo Sri Lanka, in 

Sinhalese, no subtitles.   
 
3:00 pm Tour De France: Stage Replay - The famous competition returns for its 26th year on SBS. Hosted by 

Mike Tomalaris, Robbie McEwan, Dave McKenzie and Henk Vogels. Commentary by Matthew 
Keenan, Phil Liggett and Paul Sherwen. (France) (Sport) (Cycling)  **Replay** 
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5:00 pm House Hazards - Freak Accidents - This week the team expose the explosive science behind 

potential domestic disasters. To test the real-life phenomenon of bursting toilets due to methane gas 
build-up, Brendan creates this bathroom experiment by stuffing manure, food scraps, and diapers into 
a septic tank. To prove the common dangers of cooking, Francesca rigs up a grease fire that really 
blazes. Meanwhile, engineer Dan demonstrates the danger of pressurized cylinders commonly used 
at birthday parties. (S.1,Ep.2) (From Canada) (Entertainment Series) (Rpt) PG   

 
5:30 pm If You Are The One - With a viewing audience of up to 50 million per episode, this popular Chinese 

dating show is a cultural phenomenon. A lone male suitor has to impress a panel of 24 single women, 
who can then register their interest or disinterest in the man through the use of their podium lights. 
Popular host Meng Fei oversees the action in front of a large studio audience. (From China, in 
Mandarin) (Entertainment Series) (Rpt) G   

 
6:30 pm Humans Of SBS 2 - Start a New Life Somewhere Else - This docobite features a story from Dawn 

about surviving difficult chapters in life, and starting all over again somewhere new. (S.1 Ep.17) (From 
Australia) (Documentary Series) (Short) G **SBS Explores Identity** 

 
6:35 pm 30 Rock - Unwindulax - Liz and Jack find themselves battling to influence voters inthe upcoming 

presidential election. Meanwhile, as Jenna goes to great lengths to please her new fan base, the 
writers seek out new ways to mess with her. (S.7,Ep.4) (From the US) (Comedy Series) (Rpt) PG   

 
7:05 pm 30 Rock - There's No I In America - Realising that Jenna could decide the Presidential election, Liz 

and Jack stage a debate to win her support and her followers. Kenneth turns to Tracy for advice on 
how to be an informed voter, while Pete tries to recreate the magic of the 2008 election. (S.7,Ep.5) 
(From the US) (Comedy Series) (Rpt) PG   

 
7:30 pm The Feed - Marc Fennell, Patrick Abboud and Jeanette Francis discuss the latest in news, technology 

and culture, adding a fresh perspective on the latest local and international headlines. (An SBS 
Production)   

 
8:00 pm Full Frontal With Samantha Bee - Comedian, writer, actress and political commentator Samantha 

Bee brings her sassy, smart and satirical point of view to a range of current and relevant issues in her 
very own late night comedy show. With her signature wit, Samantha tackles the taboo topics in a way 
that no one else can. (From the US) (Entertainment) M **New Episode** 

 
8:30 pm Prison Brides - This unique documentary explores the phenomenon of weddings conducted inside 

prisons, examining the motives and day-to-day realities of people who are trying to maintain serious 
relationships with convicted criminals and the positive rehabilitative effects that marriage can have on 
even the most dangerous of inmates. Using intimate interviews and footage, the program follows a 
range of different love stories, exploring the lives of women who have fallen for convicted criminals 
and their reasons for marrying them. (From the UK & the US) (Documentary) (Class. tba) 
**Documentary Premiere** 

 
9:25 pm Walk Of Shame Shuttle - Passengers discuss why they're still single, Kellyann learns some new 

words, Michelle picks up a sexual hypochondriac, Jordan teaches a passenger Sex Ed and the 
Trainwreck of the Week gives dating tips for a very particular type of guy. (S.1 Ep.3) (From the US) 
(Entertainment Series) (Class. tba) **New Episode** 
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9:50 pm Walk Of Shame Shuttle - Walk of Shamers wonder if aliens are real, Kellyann shuttles the worst 

passenger ever, Jordan investigates cheaters, and Michelle gets more than she bargained for with the 
Trainwreck of the Week. (S.1 Ep.4) (From the US) (Entertainment Series) (Class. tba) **New 
Episode**  

 
10:20 pm Bad Bridesmaids - Brides-to-be allow an undercover comedy actress to infiltrate their hen weekend 

and wreak havoc. All they have to do for a chance to win a luxury honeymoon is convince their real 
bridesmaids and closest hens that their friendship with this crazy comedy creation and new addition to 
the wedding party is genuine - while the Bad Bridesmaid will be making things anything but easy for 
the bride-to-be. Zoe must convince her hens that new, dippy hippy Bad Bridesmaid Daisy is her 
fiance's relative and not an imposter. (S.1 Ep.1) (From the UK) (Entertainment Series) (Class. tba) 
**New Series Premiere** 

 
11:10 pm South Park - It Hits the Fan - When the swear word "s***" is to be used in a TV Cop drama, 

everybody listens attentively and after it happens, the word becomes commonplace in schools and in 
public. But soon strange things start happening - and the town becomes cursed by the Black Plague. 
(From the US, in English) M (V,L) (Rpt) CC   

 
11:40 pm The Feed - Marc Fennell, Patrick Abboud and Jeanette Francis discuss the latest in news, technology 

and culture, adding a fresh perspective on the latest local and international headlines. (An SBS 
Production)   

 
12:10 am The Returned - Etienne - Jérôme has joined his wife and daughters in the Domaine, but the Returned 

prevent them from leaving. Thanks to Berg’s research, the military have found a way to lower the 
water level. They are now in a position to retake the Domaine, which puts Lucy and the Horde on the 
move again. Now convinced that Audrey is well and truly her daughter, Sandrine begs Pierre to let her 
leave. Meanwhile, Julie goes to the Helping Hand to find Victor, but Pierre’s men take her prisoner. 
(S.2,Ep.7) (From France, in French) (Drama Series) (Rpt) MA(V)   

 
1:15 am The Returned - Les Revenants - After the shoot-out in the gym, the Séguret family attempt to flee the 

town. But Camille understands that she cannot stay with her loved ones and that she must go back to 
the Returned. The policeman, Alcide, has handed Simon and Adèle’s baby over to Lucy, but it's too 
late - the Horde has dispersed and Lucy doubts that they can now return to where they came from. As 
for Victor, he now understands that the only way to save Julie's life is to abandon her. (Final) (From 
France, in French) (Drama Series) (Rpt) MA(V)   

 
2:30 am @midnight - A rotating lineup of today's top comedians will battle nightly to determine who has the 

funniest take on the day's social media and pop culture happenings and wear the crown of funniest 
person on Earth. (From the USA) (Comedy) (Rpt) M(S)   

 
3:00 am @midnight - A rotating lineup of today's top comedians will battle nightly to determine who has the 

funniest take on the day's social media and pop culture happenings and wear the crown of funniest 
person on Earth. (From the USA) (Comedy) (Rpt) M(S)   

 
3:30 am France 24 News In English From Paris - International news and current affairs television from Paris, 

offering a French perspective on world events, in English.    
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5:00 am Korean News - News via satellite from YTN Korea, in Korean, no subtitles.   
 
5:30 am Indonesian News - News via satellite from TVRI Jakarta, in Indonesian, no subtitles.   
 
6:10 am Hong Kong News - News via satellite from TVB Hong Kong, in Cantonese, no subtitles.   
 
6:30 am Chinese News - News via satellite from CCTV Beijing, in Mandarin, no subtitles.   
 
7:00 am Russian News - News via satellite from NTV Moscow, in Russian, no subtitles.   
 
7:30 am Polish News - Wydarzenia from Polsat in Warsaw via satellite, in Polish, no subtitles.   
 
8:00 am Ukrainian News - Ukrainian News from the National Television Company of Ukraine in Kyiv, no 

subtitles.   
 
8:30 am Macedonian News - News via satellite from public broadcaster MRT in Skopje, in Macedonian, no 

subtitles.   
 
9:05 am Croatian News - News via satellite from HRT Croatia, in Croatian, no subtitles.   
 
9:40 am Serbian News - News via satellite from Serbian Broadcasting Corporation, in Serbian, no subtitles.   
 
10:20 am Portuguese News - News via satellite from RTP Portugal (Lisbon), in Portuguese, no subtitles.   
 
11:00 am Japanese News - News via satellite from NHK Tokyo in Japanese, no subtitles.   
 
11:35 am Punjabi News - Punjabi news service.   
 
12:05 pm Hindi News - News via satellite from NDTV India, in Hindi, no subtitles.   
 
12:30 pm Dutch News - News via satellite from BVN, in Dutch, no subtitles.   
 
1:00 pm Urdu News - News via satellite from PTV Pakistan in Islamabad, in Urdu, no subtitles.   
 
1:30 pm Tamil News - News via satellite from PolimerTV as broadcast in India (Chennai), in Tamil, no 

subtitles.   
 
2:00 pm Thai News - News via satellite from Thai Public Broadcasting Service, in Thai, no subtitles.   
 
2:30 pm Sri Lankan Sinhalese News - News from Sri Lanka Rupavahini Corporation Colombo Sri Lanka, in 

Sinhalese, no subtitles.   
 
3:00 pm Tour De France: Stage Replay - The famous competition returns for its 26th year on SBS. Hosted by 

Mike Tomalaris, Robbie McEwan, Dave McKenzie and Henk Vogels. Commentary by Matthew 
Keenan, Phil Liggett and Paul Sherwen. (France) (Sport) (Cycling)  **Replay** 
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5:00 pm House Hazards - Home Entertainment - From ear popping stereos to airborne air mattresses, a red-

hot pool party becomes a backyard blowout bash when the House Hazards experts scientifically 
explore the less inviting aspects of home entertainment. To study the downside of sound amplification, 
Brendan plugs in his guitar and turns it up to 11. Dan and Francesca place a ‘bar’ bet on which is 
more dangerous: the tiki bar or the barbecue. Then, an air mattress gives new meaning to the song 
‘Smoke on the Water’. (S.1,Ep.3) (From Canada) (Entertainment Series) (Rpt) PG   

 
5:30 pm If You Are The One - With a viewing audience of up to 50 million per episode, this popular Chinese 

dating show is a cultural phenomenon. A lone male suitor has to impress a panel of 24 single women, 
who can then register their interest or disinterest in the man through the use of their podium lights. 
Popular host Meng Fei oversees the action in front of a large studio audience. (From China, in 
Mandarin) (Entertainment Series) (Rpt) G   

 
6:35 pm Humans Of SBS 2 - We're Here to Save Their Marriages - This docobite features a story from 

Gerry, a florist in Central Montréal, about the unusual reasons people buy each other flowers. (S.1 
Ep.18) (From Australia) (Documentary Series) (Short) G **SBS Explores Identity**  

 
6:40 pm 30 Rock - Aunt Phatso Vs. Jack - Tracy and Jack engage in a battle of wits after Tracy depicts Jack 

as a villain in his latest project. On Jack’s advice, Liz puts her own needs aheadof those of "TGS." 
Meanwhile, Jenna tries to shield Kenneth from Hazel’s manipulation but her own selfishness gets in 
the way. (From the US) (Comedy Series) (Rpt) PG   

 
7:05 pm 30 Rock - Mazel Tov, Dummies! - After an encounter with Dennis Duffy (guest star Dean Winters), 

Liz and Criss decide to take drastic measures to start a family. As Lizlooks toward the future, Jack and 
Jenna evaluate their own self-worth, and Tracy laments a shocking medical diagnosis. (S.7,Ep.7) 
(From the US) (Comedy Series) (Rpt) PG   

 
7:35 pm The Feed - Marc Fennell, Patrick Abboud and Jeanette Francis discuss the latest in news, technology 

and culture, adding a fresh perspective on the latest local and international headlines. (An SBS 
Production)   

 
8:05 pm Geeks Who Drink - Hosted by Zachary Levi, Geeks Who Drink is a fame show based on the 

immensely popular pub trivia competition that has taken over bars across the nation. In each episode, 
two teams of self-proclaimed 'trivia geeks' go head to head in lightning fast quizzes that cover a wide 
range of topics, from pop culture to science fiction. (S.1 Ep.1) (From the US) (Entertainment Series) 
PG  **New Series Premiere**  

 
 MOVIE: 
8:30 pm Escape From New York - In a dystopian 1997, Manhattan has been transformed in the new York 

Maximum Security Penitentiary, where criminals are sent in life sentences. Grabbing a bargaining chip 
right out of the air, convicts bring down the President's plane in bad old Gotham. Gruff Snake Plissken, 
a one-eyed lone warrior new to prison life, is coerced into bringing the President and his cargo out of 
this land of undesirables. (From the US) (Thriller) (Movie) (1981) M(V,L) **Kurt Russell Season**  
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MOVIE: 

10:20 pm Snake In The Eagle's Shadow - A master of martial arts teaches his techniques to the young man 
(Jackie Chan) who saved his life. (From Hong Kong, in Cantonese) (Movie) (Martial Arts) (1978) 
(class. tba) **Kurt Russell Season** 

 
12:10 am The Feed - Marc Fennell, Patrick Abboud and Jeanette Francis discuss the latest in news, technology 

and culture, adding a fresh perspective on the latest local and international headlines. (An SBS 
Production)   

 
12:40 am Lip Service - It’s heating up between Cat and Sam and they’re enjoying a honeymoon period of 

passion. Meanwhile Tess’s love-life has taken a nosedive with Lou proving elusive. Tess and her 
loyal, beleaguered friend Ed are forced to work in humiliating temp jobs. When Frankie gets a 
photography job at the architecture firm where Cat works, Cat is frustrated by the disruption that 
Frankie’s presence causes. Their old friend Jay is drifting back to his bad-boy ways with his old 
partner-in-crime Frankie on the scene.  (From the UK) (Drama Series) (Rpt) MA(S) 

 
1:40 am Lip Service - Frankie is desperate to unravel the mystery about her past, but even as she pieces it 

together, she draws a blank when she confronts her uncle for answers. Feeling lost, she Frankie 
seeks out Sadie again, and they party hard. Sadie is more wild and more risk-taking than Frankie: a 
dangerous combination. Cat and Sam cement their relationship over lunch with Cat’s parents, whilst 
Tess tries internet dating and finds herself on a date that gets a little too crowded. (From the UK) 
(Drama/Romance Series) (Rpt) MA(S)   

 
2:40 am The Birthday Boys - Dumb Public - A new sketch comedy show starring The Birthday Boys and 

guest starring Bob Odenkirk. We meet Glanard Frugner, the worst animator of all time, and are 
introduced to some of his less than legendary creations. Also, the entire public is evaluated; they're 
dumb! (S.1,Ep.10) (From the US) (Comedy Series) (Rpt) M(S)   

 
3:05 am Free Radio - Anna's Date - Lance is slow to accept the truth about his 'superfan' who has been 

sending him food. James gets jealous when he finds out that Anna has a new man in her life that she 
met on an online dating site. (From the US) (Comedy Series) (Rpt) M(L)   

 
3:30 am Free Radio - Buttons - Lance's hopes of hazing are shattered when he learns the intern is a special 

needs person. (From the US) (Comedy) (Rpt) M(A)   
 
4:05 am Deutsche Welle English News - News and analysis of the top international and European news and 

current affairs from Berlin, in English.    
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5:00 am Korean News - News via satellite from YTN Korea, in Korean, no subtitles.   
 
5:30 am Indonesian News - News via satellite from TVRI Jakarta, in Indonesian, no subtitles.   
 
6:10 am Hong Kong News - News via satellite from TVB Hong Kong, in Cantonese, no subtitles.   
 
6:30 am Chinese News - News via satellite from CCTV Beijing, in Mandarin, no subtitles.   
 
7:00 am Russian News - News via satellite from NTV Moscow, in Russian, no subtitles.   
 
7:30 am Polish News - Wydarzenia from Polsat in Warsaw via satellite, in Polish, no subtitles.   
 
8:00 am Maltese News - News from Public Broadcasting Services Limited, Malta, in Maltese, no subtitles.   
 
8:30 am Macedonian News - News via satellite from public broadcaster MRT in Skopje, in Macedonian, no 

subtitles.   
 
9:05 am Croatian News - News via satellite from HRT Croatia, in Croatian, no subtitles.   
 
9:40 am Serbian News - News via satellite from Serbian Broadcasting Corporation, in Serbian, no subtitles.   
 
10:20 am Portuguese News - News via satellite from RTP Portugal (Lisbon), in Portuguese, no subtitles.   
 
11:00 am Japanese News - News via satellite from NHK Tokyo in Japanese, no subtitles.   
 
11:35 am Punjabi News - Punjabi news service.   
 
12:05 pm Hindi News - News via satellite from NDTV India, in Hindi, no subtitles.   
 
12:30 pm Dutch News - News via satellite from BVN, in Dutch, no subtitles.   
 
1:00 pm Urdu News - News via satellite from PTV Pakistan in Islamabad, in Urdu, no subtitles.   
 
1:30 pm Tamil News - News via satellite from PolimerTV as broadcast in India (Chennai), in Tamil, no 

subtitles.   
 
2:00 pm Thai News - News via satellite from Thai Public Broadcasting Service, in Thai, no subtitles.   
 
2:30 pm Sri Lankan Sinhalese News - News from Sri Lanka Rupavahini Corporation Colombo Sri Lanka, in 

Sinhalese, no subtitles.   
 
3:00 pm Tour De France: Stage Replay - The famous competition returns for its 26th year on SBS. Hosted by 

Mike Tomalaris, Robbie McEwan, Dave McKenzie and Henk Vogels. Commentary by Matthew 
Keenan, Phil Liggett and Paul Sherwen. (France) (Sport) (Cycling) **Replay**    
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5:00 pm House Hazards - Reckless Abandon - From second storey plunges to hair-raising soaks in the tub, 

crash test dummies get a serious workout as the House Hazards experts dig deeper into the scary 
science behind hidden household harms. (S.1,Ep.4) (From Canada) (Entertainment Series) (Rpt) PG   

 
5:30 pm If You Are The One - With a viewing audience of up to 50 million per episode, this popular Chinese 

dating show is a cultural phenomenon. A lone male suitor has to impress a panel of 24 single women, 
who can then register their interest or disinterest in the man through the use of their podium lights. 
Popular host Meng Fei oversees the action in front of a large studio audience. (From China, in 
Mandarin) (Entertainment Series) (Rpt) G   

 
6:30 pm Humans Of SBS 2 - Montreal Is A Melting Pot of Cultures - This docobite features a story from 

Assane about the cultural barriers you face when finding a new home. (S.1 Ep.19) (From Australia) 
(Documentary Series) (Short) G  

 
6:35 pm Football: Euro 2016 Highlights - Highlights from the second biggest tournament in the world. 2016 is 

the 15th edition of the UEFA European Championships, with 24 teams competing across France for 
the Henri Delaunay Trophy, making it the biggest yet. (France) (Sport)     

 
7:35 pm The Feed - Marc Fennell, Patrick Abboud and Jeanette Francis discuss the latest in news, technology 

and culture, adding a fresh perspective on the latest local and international headlines. (An SBS 
Production)   

 
8:05 pm Billy On The Street - Are You Smarter Than a Gay 5th Grader? - Billy plays 'Are You Smarter Than 

A Gay 5th Grader?', 'Rebecca Black or Black Person' and 'Tyler the Creator Lyric or Not' on the 
streets on New York City. (S.1 Ep.2) (From the US) (Comedy Series) (Class. tba) **New Episode**   

 
8:30 pm Mythbusters - Apple Bobbing Bungee/Tennis Wing Walk - This episode the team go to terrifying 

extremes and vertigo inducing heights to investigate two adrenaline-pumping myths. First in 'Apple 
Bobbing Bungee' Adam and Jamie are at the end of their rope, testing the myth that you could bob for 
an apple during a100 foot bungee jump. Then in 'Tennis Wing Walk' Kari, Grant and Tory take the 
humble game of tennis to great lengths, investigating a viral video that sees a tennis ace getting in 
some rally practise on the wing of a plane! But can you really rally mid-flight or will it be game set and 
match to the Mythbusters? (From the US) (Entertainment Series) (Rpt) PG CC   

 
9:30 pm Made You Look - The last 15 years has seen a boom in the UK graphic arts and illustration industry, 

with a DIY scene emerging and prospering alongside new and affordable leaps in technology. This 
documentary sets out to explore the landscape of commercial arts in the 21st century, giving insight 
into how modern creative people feel about the challenges and triumphs of living in a hyper-digital 
age. (From the UK) (Documentary) M(L) **Documentary Premiere**   

 
10:35 pm 3AM: Sex, Drugs, New York - You Need A Freelance Boo - Markus dumps Desi and seeks comfort 

in the arms of a mysterious stranger. Sam and Neil confront the harsh realities of dating an escort. 
Kirill finds himself on the receiving end of one of his famous facials. Va$hite plans a girls night out, but 
a handsome admirer takes the night in a new direction. (S.1 Ep.5) (From the US) (Entertainment 
Series) (Class. tba) **Triple Episode Finale** 
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11:05 pm 3AM: Sex, Drugs, New York - You Have To Find Your Own Resolution - Kirill feels disconnected 

from his Jewish roots, so he enlists none other than the Fat Jew to throw him a wild Bar Mitzvah party. 
Va$htie heads home to confront her past. And Markus gets roasted by his friends and peers. (S.1 
Ep.6) (From the US) (Entertainment Series) (Class. tba) **Triple Episode Finale** 

 
11:35 pm 3AM: Sex, Drugs, New York - This One's Just For the Stories - The Fat Jew and his best friend 

Johnny go to a voodoo ceremony to get their demons excised, but get more than they bargained for. 
Sam has a risque photography exhibit that is attended by her estranged father. And Kirill’s 30th 
Birthday party might be the event that finally kills him. (S.1 Ep.7) (From the US) (Entertainment Series) 
(Class. tba) **Triple Episode Finale** 

 
12:05 am League Nation Live - Retired Broncos captain Justin Hodges and Logie nominee actor Aaron 

Fa’Aoso will lead a cast of league fanatics as NITV scores the newest and hottest NRL entertainment 
footy show, League Nation Live. (An NITV Production) (Sport) (Entertainment)   

 
1:35 am The Feed - Marc Fennell, Patrick Abboud and Jeanette Francis discuss the latest in news, technology 

and culture, adding a fresh perspective on the latest local and international headlines. (An SBS 
Production)   

 
2:05 am Town Of The Living Dead - Premature Explosion - Eager to up the production value of the film, the 

team decides to blow up a boat but their inexperience leaves their scene up in smoke. With filming in 
high gear, Bryan is forced to deal with his increasing anxiety. (Ep.2) (From the US) (Entertainment) 
(Reality) (Rpt) M(A,V)   

 
2:30 am The Notorious - The Takeover - As Conor prepares for his fight against Dustin Poirier, back home in 

Dublin his family get ready to fly to Las Vegas. Tensions are high between Conor and Dustin as both 
men seek to gain the psychological edge. With over 3,000 Irish fans having made the journey to watch 
Conor fight, the MGM Grand is awash with Irish tri-colours. With unprecedented access backstage at 
the UFC event we see the super cool Conor warm up for the biggest fight of his career to date. (From 
Ireland) (Documentary Series) (Rpt) M(V,L)   

 
3:00 am Attack On Titan - A Dim Light Amid Despair - Humanity’s Comeback: Part 1 - Eren begins his 

training with the Cadet Corps, but questions about his painful past overwhelm him. When he struggles 
with a maneuvering exercise, Berholt and Reiner offer kindly advice. (From Japan, in Japanese) 
(Animation) (Action) (Rpt) MA(V)   

 
3:30 am Attack On Titan - The Night Of The Closing Ceremony - Humanity’s Comeback: Annie proves her 

skill in a sparring session, Jan dreams of serving alongside the King, and graduation day brings 
shocking revelations - along with a sudden outbreak of violence. (From Japan, in Japanese) 
(Animation) (Action) (Rpt) MA(V)   

 
4:05 am NHK World English News - News and information on Japan's politics, business, culture, 

entertainment and more, in English.    
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5:00 am Korean News - News via satellite from YTN Korea, in Korean, no subtitles.   
 
5:30 am Indonesian News - News via satellite from TVRI Jakarta, in Indonesian, no subtitles.   
 
6:10 am Hong Kong News - News via satellite from TVB Hong Kong, in Cantonese, no subtitles.   
 
6:30 am Chinese News - News via satellite from CCTV Beijing, in Mandarin, no subtitles.   
 
7:00 am Russian News - News via satellite from NTV Moscow, in Russian, no subtitles.   
 
7:30 am Polish News - Wydarzenia from Polsat in Warsaw via satellite, in Polish, no subtitles.   
 
8:00 am Bosnian News - News via satellite from Radio-Televizija Bosne i Hercegovine, Bosnia.   
 
8:30 am Macedonian News - News via satellite from public broadcaster MRT in Skopje, in Macedonian, no 

subtitles.   
 
9:05 am Croatian News - News via satellite from HRT Croatia, in Croatian, no subtitles.   
 
9:40 am Serbian News - News via satellite from Serbian Broadcasting Corporation, in Serbian, no subtitles.   
 
10:20 am Portuguese News - News via satellite from RTP Portugal (Lisbon), in Portuguese, no subtitles.   
 
11:00 am Japanese News - News via satellite from NHK Tokyo in Japanese, no subtitles.   
 
11:35 am Punjabi News - Punjabi news service.   
 
12:05 pm Hindi News - News via satellite from NDTV India, in Hindi, no subtitles.   
 
12:30 pm Dutch News - News via satellite from BVN, in Dutch, no subtitles.   
 
1:00 pm Urdu News - News via satellite from PTV Pakistan in Islamabad, in Urdu, no subtitles.   
 
1:30 pm Tamil News - News via satellite from PolimerTV as broadcast in India (Chennai), in Tamil, no 

subtitles.   
 
2:00 pm Thai News - News via satellite from Thai Public Broadcasting Service, in Thai, no subtitles.   
 
2:30 pm Sri Lankan Sinhalese News - News from Sri Lanka Rupavahini Corporation Colombo Sri Lanka, in 

Sinhalese, no subtitles.   
 
3:00 pm Tour De France: Stage Replay - The famous competition returns for its 26th year on SBS. Hosted by 

Mike Tomalaris, Robbie McEwan, Dave McKenzie and Henk Vogels. Commentary by Matthew 
Keenan, Phil Liggett and Paul Sherwen. (France) (Sport) (Cycling) **Replay**    
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5:00 pm House Hazards - Security Overload - From not-so-safe rooms to boundary-violating fences, the 

House Hazards team sounds the alarm on things designed to protect your home. And the results will 
have viewers hitting the panic button, not the panic room! Brendan and Francesca literally punch holes 
in Dan’s DIY panic room theory. The domestic scientists then reveal the shocking truth about electric 
fences. Plus, Dan and Brendan put a damper on the supposed safety levels of fire extinguishers. 
(S.1,Ep.5) (From Canada) (Entertainment Series) (Rpt) PG   

 
5:30 pm Brain Games - Mind Your Body - The mind and body are connected in countless ways, and some 

are more mysterious than others. Discover how mind and body work together like the best of friends - 
and how they sometimes betray each other like the worst of enemies. Two professional mixed martial 
arts fighters are challenged like never before. Then a secret is revealed about the body's reaction time 
that can be used to make a quick buck. (S.3 Ep.9) (From the US) (Documentary Series) PG    

 
6:00 pm Street Genius - Master Blaster - Tim Shaw embarks into the sensational world of street science as 

he demonstrates the incredible truth about the world around us. On a tour of Las Vegas, Tim sets off 
fire extinguisher rockets and finds out what happens when a person gets vacuum packed. Next he 
puts a boiled egg through its paces, and then introduces us to an extraordinary liquid that we take 
completely for granted, before travelling out of town to set off a truly massive, earth-shattering blast. 
(S.2 Ep.1) (From the US) (Documentary Series) G    

 
6:25 pm Humans Of SBS 2 - There's A Fear Of Losing Our Culture - This docobite features a story from Nik 

about the conflicting attitudes people from Montreal have towards their culture. (S.1 Ep.20) (From 
Australia) (Documentary Series) (Short) G **SBS Explores Identity**  

 
6:30 pm Football: Euro 2016 Highlights - Highlights from the second biggest tournament in the world. 2016 is 

the 15th edition of the UEFA European Championships, with 24 teams competing across France for 
the Henri Delaunay Trophy, making it the biggest yet. (France) (Sport)     

 
7:30 pm The Friday Feed - Marc Fennell, Patrick Abboud and Jeanette Francis discuss the latest in news, 

technology and culture, adding a fresh perspective on the latest local and international headlines. 
(SBS Production)   

 
8:00 pm Illusions Of Grandeur - Los Angeles - Zack arrives at the end of his journey with one final goal - 

audition for, and become a member of, the legendary Magic Castle. The Castle is an exclusive club 
frequented by the best magicians in the world. But to pledge magic’s ultimate fraternity, Zack will have 
to overcome his fear of performing in front of other magicians. (S.1 Ep.12) (From Canada) 
(Entertainment Series) PG   

 
8:30 pm Adam Looking For Eve - Dennis enjoys life to the fullest and likes his freedom. He's looking for a 

beautiful and adventurous woman who can tame his wild side. Eva describes herself as fierce and 
adventurous and wants an athletic and honest man. They have a nice time at Hidden Beach, but it's 
not love at first sight. But anything can happen once they move to Paradise Beach, where the Adams 
and Eves who haven't found love continue their search. (S.2 Ep.4) (From the Netherlands, in Dutch & 
English) (Entertainment Series) MA(N)    

 
 
 



DD  sbs S
 SBSS 2  

SBS 2 Program Guide – Week 28 

 

Friday July 8th, 2016 
 
9:20  Chubby Chaser - Over the last 50 years, the luscious curves and soft bodies once so popular on 

women have disappeared and in their place is beauty that is sharp, hard and, crucially, thin.  But why 
did the beauty ideal change? And when? ‘Chubby Chaser’ follows filmmaker Jeff Sterne as he finds 
out what happened to "big girl beauty", and his coming out as what he calls a “Chubby Chaser” in a 
world that is shocked by his love for fat and even considers him a pervert. (From Canada, in English) 
(Documentary) (Rpt) MA(N) CC 

 
 MOVIE: 
10:15 pm Empire Of Silver - In 1899, Lord Kang must decide which of his three sons will take over his family's 

Chinese banking empire. When circumstances dictate that he appoint his unreliable youngest son, 
family bonds are pushed to the limit as father and son clash in a climate of political turmoil. Winner of 
the Special Jury Award at the 2009 Shanghai International Film Festival. Directed by Christina Yao 
and stars Aaron Kwok, Zhang Tielin and Hao Lei. (From China, in Mandarin) (Drama) (2009) (Rpt) 
MA(V) CC **Kung Fu Fridays** 

 
 MOVIE: 
12:20 am If I Want To Whistle, I Whistle - Two weeks before his release from a youth penitentiary, Silviu learns 

that his ne'er-do-well mother has returned home to Romania to take his little brother back to Italy with 
her, despite his objections. In his desperation to stop his mother, Silviu resorts to violence, and takes a 
young social worker hostage. Winner of the Silver Bear at Berlin in 2010. Directed by Florin Serban 
and stars George Pistereanu, Ada Condeescu and Mihai Constantin. (From Romania, in Romanian) 
(Drama) (2010) (Rpt) MA (L)   

 
2:00 am PopAsia - Features back-to-back videos from artists across Asia and all the latest news and 

interviews from the Korean, Japanese, Mandarin and Cantonese pop scenes. Hosted by Jamaica dela 
Cruz and Andy Trieu. (An SBS Production) (Entertainment Series) PG   

 
3:05 am NHK World English News - News and information on Japan's politics, business, culture, 

entertainment and more, in English.    
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5:00 am Korean News - News via satellite from YTN Korea, in Korean, no subtitles.   
 
5:30 am Indonesian News - News via satellite from TVRI Jakarta, in Indonesian, no subtitles.   
 
6:10 am Hong Kong News - News via satellite from TVB Hong Kong, in Cantonese, no subtitles.   
 
6:30 am Chinese News - News via satellite from CCTV Beijing, in Mandarin, no subtitles.   
 
7:00 am Russian News - News via satellite from NTV Moscow, in Russian, no subtitles.   
 
7:30 am Polish News - Wydarzenia from Polsat in Warsaw via satellite, in Polish, no subtitles.   
 
8:00 am Hungarian News - News via satellite from Duna TV (DTV) Budapest, in Hungarian, no subtitles.   
 
8:30 am Macedonian News - News via satellite from public broadcaster MRT in Skopje, in Macedonian, no 

subtitles.   
 
9:05 am Croatian News - News via satellite from HRT Croatia, in Croatian, no subtitles.   
 
9:40 am Serbian News - News via satellite from Serbian Broadcasting Corporation, in Serbian, no subtitles.   
 
10:20 am Portuguese News - News via satellite from RTP Portugal (Lisbon), in Portuguese, no subtitles.   
 
11:00 am Japanese News - News via satellite from NHK Tokyo in Japanese, no subtitles.   
 
11:35 am Punjabi News - Punjabi news service.   
 
12:05 pm Hindi News - News via satellite from NDTV India, in Hindi, no subtitles.   
 
12:30 pm Dutch News - News via satellite from BVN, in Dutch, no subtitles.   
 
1:00 pm Celebrity Chef – This series invites a Michelin-starred chef to tutor ten Chinese stars - all self-

confessed foodies - in a variety of special regional styles of food preparation. The celebrities are then 
called on to use their newfound skills in a series of studio-based challenges, competing against one 
another to impress a panel of judges and proceed to the next round. The ultimate winner will take 
home the trophy for being China's best Celebrity Chef, along with a deal for a cookbook and a million 
yuan donation to the charity of their choice. (From China, in Mandarin) (Entertainment Series) (Rpt) G   

 
2:30 pm Don't Tell My Mother... - Cairo - In Egypt's capital Cairo, Diego  travels through space and time 

exploring the ancient and modern. He survives the stench of a real 'garbage city' to learn about the 
Coptic way of life, meets a Muslim sexologist who says that the Koran is her guide to sexual 
satisfaction, and learns how to pull punches from Cairo’s elite team of Ladyguards. Join Diego as he 
explores the ingenious ways that Cairenes are surviving and thriving in this megalopolis. (From 
France, in English) (Documentary) (Rpt) PG   
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3:00 pm Tour De France: Stage Replay - The famous competition returns for its 26th year on SBS. Hosted by 

Mike Tomalaris, Robbie McEwan, Dave McKenzie and Henk Vogels. Commentary by Matthew 
Keenan, Phil Liggett and Paul Sherwen. (France) (Sport) (Cycling) **Replay**    

 
5:00 pm Brain Games - What You Don't Know - Facts and fun come together to teach us exactly what lies 

within your brain. This series examines the secrets to good and evil, strange pathways that connect 
you to your body, and a hidden ‘you’ controlling your actions without you even realising it. Delve into 
topics like focus, fear, persuasion, decision-making and neural fitness and turn your mind’s eye 
inwards, for an entertaining and revealing journey. (From the US) (Entertainment Series) (Rpt) G   

 
5:30 pm Humans Of SBS 2 - Do You Love Your Dad? ...Yeah - This docobite features a story from the 

Arellano’s about the values and lifestyle of a rockabilly family. (S.1 Ep.21) (From Australia) 
(Documentary Series) (Short) G **SBS Explores Identity** 

 
 MOVIE: 
5:35 pm The Cat Returns - After rescuing a mysterious cat from traffic, a young girl finds herself involuntarily 

engaged to a cat prince in a magical world where her only hope of freedom lies with a dapper cat 
statuette come to life. Directed by Hiroyuki Morita and stars Chizuru Ikewaki, Yoshihiko Hakamada 
and Aki Maeda. (From Japan, in Japanese) (Animation) (2002) (Rpt) G   

 
7:00 pm Des Bishop: Breaking China - This six-part series follows the adventure of Irish-American writer and 

comedian Des Bishop as he moves to China for a year in order to learn Mandarin and eventually 
attempt to perform a one-man stand-up comedy show for a Chinese audience. Des moves in with a 
Beijing family, enrols in college and begins his quest to conquer the language. Things take a turn for 
the better when he teams up with his buddy Leo whom he first met in Ireland over ten years ago. (S.1 
Ep.1) (From Ireland, in English & Mandarin) (Documentary Series) (Class. tba) **New Series 
Premiere** 

 
7:30 pm If You Are The One - With a viewing audience of up to 50 million per episode, this popular Chinese 

dating show is a cultural phenomenon. A lone male suitor has to impress a panel of 24 single women, 
who can then register their interest or disinterest in the man through the use of their podium lights. 
Popular host Meng Fei oversees the action in front of a large studio audience. (From China, in 
Mandarin) (Entertainment Series) G   

 
8:30 pm The Island With Bear Grylls - Since catching the shark the remaining castaways have been unable 

to repeat their success at sea and the search for food continues.  As hunger and exhaustion set in 
singletons Patrick and Sarah seek comfort in each other and begin to grow close, but the rest of the 
men and women start to fall apart. Tempers reach fever pitch when Tilly turns on Erika in an explosive 
row. (S.3 Ep.4) (From the UK) (Documentary Series) M(A,L) **Encore**  

 
9:30 pm Spotless - Jean Bastiere seems to have it all, but his tidy life is turned upside down by the arrival of 

his estranged brother Martin.  On the run and desperate for cash, Martin soon drags Jean into a 
dangerous, unfamiliar world of gangsters and crime, and a very dark sin from the past crashes back 
into Jean’s life. (S.1 Ep.1) (From France, in English) (Drama Series) MA(S,A,L) **New Series 
Premiere** 
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10:35 pm Spotless - The Bastiere brothers are forced into a complex and dangerous partnership with Nelson 

Clay.  Martin continues to cause tension in the house and in their neighbourhood, while Julie decides 
it's time to take charge of her future. (S.1 Ep.2) (From France, in English) (Drama Series) MA(S,L,A) 
**New Episode**    

 
 MOVIE: 
11:35 pm Romper Stomper - A group of neo-Nazi skinheads in the Melbourne suburbs become alarmed at the 

way their neighborhood is changing. When they find their local pub has been sold to a Vietnamese 
businessman, they savagely beat up the new owner's sons. Winner of three AFI Awards in 1992, 
including Best Actor (Russell Crowe). Directed by Geoffrey Wright, and also stars Daniel Pollock and 
Jacqueline McKenzie. (From Australia) (Drama) (1992) (Rpt) MA(V,S,L) **Movie Marathon** 

 
 MOVIE: 
1:20 am Inside Ring - The Malakian clan, a family of ruthless gangsters, controls the underworld of Southern 

France. At its head, the violent godfather Milo Malakian rules his world with an iron fist. His son and 
heir, Anton, dreams of breaking free and making his own choices. But to escape, not only does Anton 
have to counter his own destiny, but also the man who has sworn to bring his father down. Directed by 
Laurent Tuel and stars Jean Reno, Gaspard Ulliel and Vahina Giocante. (In French, English subtitles) 
(Drama) (2009) (Rpt)  M (A,S,V) **Movie Marathon** 

 
 MOVIE: 
3:05 am Lie - This psychological thriller revolves around Henry, an introverted young artist who, seeking to 

escape the banality and violence of urban life, begins to blur the distinction between fantasy and 
reality. When Henry meets sexy and mysterious punk photographer Paula, their mutual attraction soon 
ensures his hitherto contained existence will soon be torn asunder. Directed by Rafi Mercado and 
stars Maine Anders, Yamil Collazo and Teresa Hernández. (From Puerto Rico, in Spanish) (Thriller) 
(2009) (Rpt) M(N,L,S) **Movie Marathon**   

 
4:40 am CCTV News In English From Beijing - The English language news channel from China Central 

Television (CCTV), the nation's largest national broadcasting network.   
 


